Freelance Council Meeting Minutes: Monday, June 6, 2022
Colorado Spring, Colorado

Attendees: 26 members

Opening Remarks - FLC Christine Loomis welcomed attendees and gave an overview of the meeting itinerary. She introduced SATW President Elizabeth Lasley

President Lasley reviewed the results of the society-wide survey that was conducted early this spring. Members indicated that their most important elements of SATW membership were networking, PD, the annual convention and chapter and council meetings. They also indicated that members valued keeping up the quality of membership  as well as raising the brand awareness of the society.

The board met in St. Augustine Florida to review the strategic plan, identifying professionalism, innovation and membership growth and financial health as major strategic goals. Lasley is committed to creating bridges to make sure that the transition from one administration to another happens efficiently. The board is working on doing a website update. The DEAI committee is working on an SATW Academy, for those who don't have the credentials yet to join SATW. The academy would help them get up to speed to qualify for membership. The convention in Colombia is well in hand.

Lasley is committed to streamlining the qualification process and responded to questions and suggestions from attendees about improvements and changes they would like to see.
Chair Christine Loomis gave an update on council business. No destination for the next meeting has been determined though there are places in the works. The board has worked on revamping the operations manual to bring it into compliance with the regulations of the larger board. One important change proposed is a change to who can qualify to run for Chair of the council. At present no one who has held a position on the FLC board can run for Chair, so a change to that rule is suggested that would allow members who have been on council to run for the position of Chair. There are also issues that should be moved from the bylaws to the operations manual to make changes easier. This will require a special vote by the FLC members before the next electoral time period.

President Lasley was asked to address the question of representation of the FLC chair on the SATW board, a position that was cancelled in the previous vote.

Both she and Chair Loomis agreed that they felt there should be council representation on the board but no steps to return to the past representation are being considered.

It was generally agreed that members of the FLC would have to make their voices heard and speak up about reinstating the council's voice and vote on the main board. A motion will be drafted and included in the upcoming vote.
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There was a discussion about designing the wording for a motion to request that the board reinstitute voting representation for the Freelance Council on the main board. That motion would be voted on in the special vote to be held before the next electoral time period.
There also needs to be language created for a motion to move some procedures to the operations manual, as well as a motion to change the regulations for who can run for positions on the Freelance Council board. 

There was discussion of potential sites for future FLC meetings. Susan Kraus will liaise with David re possible sites.


